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Copper Basin Area Roadway Improvements 

August 2025 

ROADWAY PROJECT 

The project generally consists of roadway improvements along Copper Basin Road from 
Sheriff’s Posse Trail to City limits, Sheriff’s Posse Trail from Copper Basin Road to City 
limits, Mullen Way from Copper Basin Road to City limits, and Butte Road from Copper 
Basin Road to the end of the roadway. The primary scope of work is to remove and 
replace the roadway asphalt surfaces which have deteriorated and are difficult to 
maintain. 
 
Work includes the removal and replacement of roadway surfaces, aggregate base, and 
possibly dirt sub-base. Other improvements may include slope stabilization, protection, 
and armoring, replacement of damaged curb, gutter, and spandrels, shoulder 
improvements, guardrail improvements or replacement, ground water mitigation along 
Butte Road, storm water drainage collection and conveyance system improvements, and 
utility adjustments. 
 
A 30% design review was completed in July, and a 60% design review is scheduled for 
September. The City anticipates finalizing design by December 2025, advertising for bids, 
awarding a construction contract, and starting construction in spring 2026, and completing 
construction in summer 2027. 

 
City Contact Information 

Project Manager: Scott Balck 

Phone: (928) 777-1130 

https://prescott-az.gov/capital-improvement-projects/capital-improvement-program/

